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The Affiliated Libraries Administrative Group (TALAG)

Chair: Linda Vida

Affiliated Representatives – The Chair successfully recruited affiliated representatives for all key LAUC-B committees, Councils and Task Forces.

Roundtable – The TALAG chair continues to attend Roundtable and sends summary reports out to TALAG after each meeting.

Catalogs – TALAG submitted revised language for describing the Melvyl and Pathfinder catalogs more accurately on The Library’s web sites and library leaflets. 

Meeting with Chancellor – TALAG met with Chancellor Birgeneau and Assistant Chancellor Fitzgerald to discuss affiliated issues and the concern among most affiliated libraries that our records be included in any new Integrated Library System (ILS). This desire has been communicated to T. Leonard and B. Hurley via letter.

Disaster Preparedness – TALAG met with Barclay Ogden and Cameron Olen of The Library Preservation Office (PRES) to discuss disaster preparation assistance as well as actual disaster response assistance to affiliated libraries. PRES can provide these services and has already secured approval from T. Leonard. PRES and TALAG are working on action items.

CAPA – TALAG met with CAPA to discuss our role as review initiators; the flow of Affiliated dossiers after CAPA review; and to clarify CAPA’s activities regarding commenting on job descriptions and search committees.

Committee on Affiliated Libraries Affairs

Affiliated representatives: Rita Evans (2006) and Nick Robinson (2007)

Spring Assembly – Outgoing Chancellor Berdahl spoke at the Affiliated Libraries Spring Assembly on May 3. He noted that libraries have been among the most vexing problems at all the universities where he’s been a senior administrator, and one of the things he’s most proud of during his tenure at Berkeley was restoring the standing of the libraries. He also said he’s more of a library centralizer than decentralizer based on cost considerations; you can argue for more resources if you are not paying for separate facilities.

Committee turnover – A turnover meeting with the outgoing and incoming chairs and TALAG Chair Linda Vida was held in August. Outgoing chair Paul Atwood documented committee duties and tasks and those were reviewed along with a timeline for activities. 

Fall Assembly – Laine Farley, Director of Digital Library Service at California Digital Library, will describe some of CDL’s current projects and how their digital tools might be applied to efforts in affiliated libraries.

Committee on Appointment Promotion and Advancement (CAPA)

Affiliated representatives:  John Gallwey (2007) and Elizabeth Edinger (2008) 

Peer-Review Workshop – On November 8 outgoing CAPA Chair Jean McKenzie and outgoing CAPA member Lucia Diamond will lead the annual Peer Review Workshop. The LAUC-B Professional Development Committee sponsors this event.

Position Descriptions - CAPA reviewed the following:

Librarian, International Government Studies

Reference Librarian for Law

South Asian Librarian

Cataloging Librarian (temporary, part-time) for Water Resources Center Archives

Preservation Librarian for the Robbins Collection (Boalt Hall)

Associate University Archivist 

Candidate Interviews - CAPA interviewed for the following:

Slavic Cataloging Librarian (3 candidates)

Preservation Librarian for Robbins Collection (2 candidates)

Environmental Design Archivist (3 candidates)

Associate University Archivist (3 candidates)

Cataloging Librarian for Middle East Collections (1 candidate)

e-Learning Librarian (3 candidates)

South Asian Librarian (2 candidates)

Africana Librarian (3 candidates)

Federal Documents Librarian (2 candidates)

Review Process – 2 merit/promotion review dossiers were received and reviewed.

Committee on Diversity
Affiliated representative: Dayna Holz (2007) 

The committee has three LAUC representatives (two from The Library and one from an Affiliated) and one Library staff. The LHRD representative position is vacant and it is the strong recommendation of the committee that LAUC and the Library administration make more effort to fill that position. 

The following charge from the LAUC-B Executive Committee to LAUC-B Committee on Diversity was made in October:

In the interest of working to strengthen the University’s recruitment and retention of diverse librarians, the LAUC-B Executive Committee charges the LAUC-B Committee on Diversity with the task of compiling a list of the current procedures for hiring new librarians, in both The Library and in Affiliated Libraries. Upon compilation, this information will be evaluated to identify areas in which the campus might improve its recruitment and retention procedures. 

Committee on Nominations and Elections

Affiliated representative: Linda Kawaguchi McLane (2007)

The Nominations and Elections Committee conducted the annual LAUC-B and LAUC Statewide elections and made appointments to local and statewide committees. 

Elected to LAUC-B offices were Vice Chair/ Chair Elect: Lucia Diamond; Secretary: Brian Quigley; Treasurer: Harrison Dekker; Library Representatives: Manuel Ervitti, Teresa Mora; and Affiliated Libraries Representative: Rita Evans. Local candidate statements were posted on the LAUC-B website for four weeks before the election; this successful innovation will be used for future elections. 

A transition meeting was held October 5 and the committee will meet again in early 2006.

Committee on Professional Development

Affiliated representatives: Susan Garbarino (2006) and Seyem Petrites (2007)

The Committee has been actively planning for the Academic Review program to be held on November 8. The program will feature outgoing CAPA members Jean McKenzie, Randal Brandt, and Lucia Diamond as well as Barbara Kornstein (LHRD) and Elizabeth Leavitt (Academic Personnel). University Librarian Tom Leonard is unable to attend but is expected to address the issue of academic review at the LAUC-B Fall Assembly on November 15.

Committee on Research

Affiliated representative: Jennifer Nelson (2007)

The Research Committee held its turnover meeting in October. It has begun publicizing the requirements and deadlines for applications for the statewide LAUC research grants. A program to promote applications for the Townsend Library Fellow is being planned.

Distinguished Librarian Award Committee

Affiliated representative: Linda Vida (2006)

This biennial award relies on nominations from faculty, staff or students on the campus; any LAUC-B member can be nominated. The committee met to discuss and coordinate the solicitation of nominations and then met to evaluate nominations in light of the award criteria. 

Award recipients for 2005 are John Roberts, Music Library, and Daniel Krummes, Harmer E. Davis Transportation Library. An award ceremony on October 23 honored the recipients.

Administrative Services Council

Affiliated representative: Ruth Girill (2007)

Canon will bring up the scanning function on selected copiers sometime in the fall, with the Law Library being one of the first on the list.

The BFS conversion and upgrade has been completed.

Collections Council

Affiliated Representative: Marlene Harmon (2006)

The Collections Council generally meets twice monthly. The search for an AUL and Director of Collections continues with the assistance of an outside recruiting firm; Bernie Hurley is Interim Director.

Other items on the Collections Council agenda:

Budget forecasts for 2005-2006

Licensing negotiations and contract renewals with vendors; consortial licenses

Purchase of high ticket items such as The Chronicle of Higher Education
Dollar Devaluation Task Force – analysis of the impact of foreign currency fluctuation on the Library’s purchasing power

Persistence policy for materials sent to NRLF

Expanded shared print archive

Continued discussion of scholarly publishing issues

Public Services Council

Affiliated representative: Rita Evans (2006)

Security Task Force – A Public Services Security Task Force was formed earlier this year to establish clearer Library guidelines regarding handling problem behaviors and addressing the rising crime rate. A “Public Services Security Guidelines” document has been drafted. Contact Amy Kautzman for more information.

Technical Services Review – PSC identified monographic copy cataloging, GLADIS/ Innopac record maintenance, PromptCat, UCeLinks services, shared cataloging program for electronic serials, and electronic serials original cataloging as top priorities. PSC also noted that many underlying issues (e.g., communications) are much broader than options presented in the review input form.

NRLF – NRLF has resumed receiving full deposits from the campuses. 

Circulation – Library staff at public service points may not reveal any personal information about library users including the fact that material is signed out to another user.

Proxy Service – VPN (virtual private network) is being tested as a replacement for the 

proxy service; it will allow web access to licensed content and EndNote will work.

Public PC Environment –The Library will phase in a research focus for all of its public PCs and access will be confined to .gov, .edu, .org and selected .com sites; full access will requiring logging on with a CalNet ID. Changes will be phased in and The Library wishes to avoid pushing public users to smaller libraries that still maintain open access. Contact Isabel Stirling for more information.

Disability Access – Every library should have a designated contact for users with disabilities. Many services, such as assistants who can help with speech or other limitations, a Baker account, and assistive technology are available to students through the Disabled Students’ Program but students have to register with the program. Contact Jo D Wright for more information.

Sciences Council

Affiliated representative: Rita Evans (2006)

Postdated Publication Dates – Books are being received with publication and copyright dates that are postdated by one or two years which publishers explain is to accommodate the textbook market. Several LC catalog records show the real date in brackets, before the copyright date, e.g. [2005] c.2007.

What's New Blog –B. Quigley and I. Eyman created a demo blog in blogger.com for use among the subject specialty libraries in the Sciences Council.

Copy and Paste Citation into UC eLinks – Problems with bibliographic format display and links leading users to the UC eLinks page, rather than the article, need to be addressed.

Social Sciences Council

A new Data Lab in Grad Services (Doe 208A) provides access to electronic data files and analytical software such as MS Excel, SAS, SPSS, and DataFerret. It is aimed at graduate students or advanced undergrads who will sign in to use it at Grad Services. See http://www.lib.berkeley.edu/doemoff/datalab/ for more information.

The Library has purchased the China Census and it is available in the Data Lab. It needs to be used in the Data Lab since it does not work well with Excel.

Social Sciences Council is considering sponsoring a “data retreat” for interested library staff.

Harrison Dekker has submitted a draft proposal to Social Sciences Council for a Social Science digital repository.

Technical Services Council

Affiliated representative: Mark Takaro 

ICPSR records are now loading to GLADIS and Pathfinder

Ginny Moon will be coordinating the next phase of the ongoing review of Technical Services and will address top priorities identified in the analysis 

OCLC now supports scripts for Arabic, Greek, Hebrew and Slavic but they will not be incorporated into GLADIS at present

AACR 3 will be called Resource, Description and Access and is slated for release in 2008; there is a prospectus for the document online and the Description section has been completed. Library of Congress Rule Interpretations are no longer being produced

Technical Services (The Library) has hired a Slavic Cataloger, Middle East Cataloger, and South Asian librarian. 

The subject heading “Asia, Southeastern” is being revised to “Southeast Asia” along with all other records that included the terms “Asia, Southeastern” or “Southeastern Asia” in their headings or references. 

Web Advisory Group (WAG) 

Reported by Paul Atwood, Affiliated Representative

WAG recently added CDL’s Citation Linker to appropriate pages -- Find Articles, Find Journals, and Other Library Catalogs -- of The Library’s website. A user can access the Citation Linker directly at http://ucelinks.cdlib.org:8888/sfx_local/cgi/core/citation-linker.cgi
The Services column on The Library’s home page will be updated soon and will better identify services by user group, faculty in particular.

Description of WAG including membership roster, minutes, and other information is available at http://www.lib.berkeley.edu/Staff/wag/
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